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Dear Valued Travel Agents, 
 
Please see PAL updates regarding the following: 
 
1) Fly Non-Stop from Manila to Guam Onboard PAL’s Airbus A321 Neo Starting March 29, 2020 
2) PAL Summer Timetable Effective 29 March 2020 
3) IATA Resolution 830d 
4) Flight Updates 
 

FLY NON-STOP FROM MANILA TO GUAM ONBOARD PAL’S AIRBUS A321 NEO STARTING MARCH 29, 
2020 
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PAL SUMMER TIMETABLE EFFECTIVE 29 MARCH 2020 
 
Philippine Airlines is pleased to announce the New Summer Timetable for International routes effective 29 March 
2020.  Please refer to link below: 
https://www.philippineairlines.com/en/travelinformation/flighttimetable. 
 
 

IATA RESOLUTION 830d 
 

 
 

 
In our continuous effort to improve passenger experience; Philippine Airlines is fully committed in supporting the 
changes in IATA Resolution 830d Article 4 whereas Reservation Procedures for Accredited Agents is discussed. 
 
Please be advised of the following Guidelines: 
 

1. Actively ask each passenger “whether they wish to have their contact details (mobile number and/or 
email) provided to airlines participating in the itinerary for the purpose of contact in an operational 
disruption.” 

2. Where the passenger wishes to provide this information to airlines, the agent must enter there “in the PNR 
in compliance with the Resolutions governing reservations procedures.” This means the SSRs designed for 
this purpose as published in AIRIMP under the authority of Resolution 766. 

3. Where the passenger does not wish to do so, the Agents must “actively advise the passenger that they 
may not receive information from the airline relating to flight cancellation or schedule changes (including 
delay in departure).” 

 
We expect full compliance of this resolution from our partner Travel Agencies to properly manage our mutual 
customers before or during flight changes and/or disruptions. 
 
It is important that we all ensure that passengers receive, in a timely manner, relevant and useful information in 
an operational disruption.  This information may come from the airline outside of hours, during weekends, or 
when travel agent is not available to contact a passenger directly. 

https://www.philippineairlines.com/en/travelinformation/flighttimetable
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Below are the GDS entries to ensure correct or proper implementation of this industry standard (included are 
entries on passengers who refuse to provide contact information). 

 

 
 
For any inquiries or updates regarding the entries, refer to your respective GDSs. 
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FLIGHT UPDATE 
 
To provide passengers with more flight connections and flexible timings, Philippine Airlines announces the 
following flight schedule changes starting 29 March 2020: 
 

 
 
 
 
Thank you. 
 


